
 August 13, 2021 
 

NOTICE OF RESTRICTED ACCESS TO 
THE TUTTLE COURTHOUSE AND GODBOLD FEDERAL BUILDING 

 
 Access to the Elbert P. Tuttle Courthouse and John C. Godbold Federal 
Building is governed by General Order No. 50 “Requirements to Enter Court 
Facilities” and Amended General Order No. 51 “Supplemental Requirements to 
Enter Court Facilities.”  Individuals delivering required filings, pleadings, and 
briefs must use the drop box at the entrance to the Godbold Federal Building on 
Poplar Street between the hours of 8:30 a.m. and 5:00 p.m. on business days.  
 
 Please call or email the Clerk’s Office for instructions or other assistance.  
The Clerk’s Office can be contacted at (404) 335-6100 or by email at 
clerks_office@ca11.uscourts.gov. 


